We start back in school on February 2nd
although the pupils don’t come until the 11th.
The heads have a meeting on the Tuesday and
the next day the other staff return. That day we
have our opening service and mini retreat. We
have invited a pastor from another church. He
was once chaplain to a school here. He came to
our retreat the other year and we all really
enjoyed his talks and benefitted from them and
3¢l hope for the same again. We have a conference
Dios tuya es |la Honra y |a Glor|a tOdO on February 4th and 5th. We invited some folks
from our computer management system to come
#L te debo a vos! and teach us more. They are based in the USA
An ex-pupil has just been elected as President of the and they finally agreed to send us 3 people. We
CONMEBOL (EUFA of South America). He Tweeted -have invited other schools that use the same
system to join us. So we hope that will be very
useful to us alll.
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Yours, God, is the Honour and the Glory. I owe
evervthing to You, .

\ Some boys have been doing their Our building work continues! Our ramp never
M|I|tary SerICG One in the Navy. happened last year and in the end we changed

s ‘ ¥ architects. So, now we are about to install a lift to
- help people get to the top floor...not the pupils! -
= mainly too for all the food to be taken up there

' easily as our new canteen is on the top floor. The
outside of the lift is well underway and we are now
- waiting for the actual lift to come from Brazil ready
to be assembled here. We have plans for a ramp
in the future but a more simple one. The main
® administorator’s office is also being revamped. It's

Ve came to the end of our legal documents at
the end of 2015. We finally completed a huge one
for the Ministry of Labour containing all the labour
laws. Our staff heard the lawyers presentation at
the end of last term. Now they all have to read it
through and sign to say they agree. It could be a
long process and there is some resistance but it
only contains what is already law so there isn’t
much anyone can do about it!! This is a document
we are required to have by law and didn’t know
about before! We are still working on some school
policies with the lawyer. Our aim is to get
everything in good shape and in order so that
when we come to leave the next person will have
everything to hand.

) just outside Gwen'’s office too so that has become

a dumping ground for all the other furniture whilst
the offices are being done.

Thankyou for your
support over the years.
As we start a new year it
s a blessing for us to
know that you continue

S to pray for us.



